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Summing up and looking forward
BY DG FRANK COX

Fellow Rotarians - wishing you a very happy, 
healthy, and prosperous 2022. 

We have had a wonderful Rotary year in 2021 – 
thanks to each of you for being a ‘service above self ’ 
Rotarian while serving your community and your 
fellow Club members. 

Let’s keep it up and have an even better 2022. As 
our wonderful RI President, Shekhar Mehta, says let’s 
‘grow more and do more.’

I have finished my official visits and have 
participated in 
several programs, 
projects, and 
festive meetings. 
Lancaster 
Breakfast really 
surprised me 
– they had 
12 members 
recognized for 
their Paul Harris 
participation to 
include a major 
donor. 

That was a 
special visit and as 
you look forward 
this year, we want 
you to promote 
participation 
in the Rotary 
Foundation 
and become 

an Every Rotarian, Every Year (EREY) Club! We had 
many in 2021, so let’s double the effort this year.

MEMBERSHIP IS GOING WELL
As most of you know, Rotary is a membership 

organization that provides service across the world – 
an amazing statistic in how much we do to promote 
the 7 focus areas. 

Our District has made remarkable progress in 
Honduras, Guatemala, and Haiti – clean water, 
agriculture, and maternal care. 

We have so many 
clubs to compliment 
on their achievements 
and excellent 
projects. We can’t 
list them all but this 
wheelchair project 
(see page 2 for more) 
from Lake Wylie is 
just one example. 
Please know that 
each club and every 
member is much 
appreciated and 
valued for what you 
do. Thanks. —Frank

Back Row: Lake Wylie President Mark Wilson, Ed Lindsey, Eddie Lukowski 
and Project Coordinator John Haney. Front Row: Mary Sieck, Paul Moran.

http://www.rotary7750.org
http://www.rotary.org
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We all should be proud of our 
‘global’ programs. If you have 
an interest in supporting those 
programs let me know and we 
will link you up with our program 
leaders – Al Steele, Ben Ficklin, 
Johnny Walker, and Charles & 
Gillaine Warne are the champions 
for these programs.

This week, I received a report 
from Terry Weaver who leads 
our Zone in membership and 
innovative new clubs. His report 
was uplifting – we are doing 
a terrific job of growing new 
members and hopefully, retaining 
those members who haven’t been 
participating regularly – I urge 
each of you to make sure that your 
fellow club members who haven’t 
been beside you at your meetings 
or projects to get them reengaged. 

My advice – start now in 
engaging all your members 
especially in meaningful service 
projects and community programs. 

THE GOOD NEWS: As of 
December 27, we are ahead of the 
success track model and have a net 
gain of 37 new members – thanks 
for your effort and continue to 
promote the “Each One, Bring 
One” theme by our RI president. 

SAVE THE DATES: 

May 13-15, 2022
District Conference

Winthrop University in Rock Hill

Plans for next Rotary year
Please look at your 2022-2023 plans for the next team of Club 

officers and leaders. DGE Joyce Morin is planning an updated Pre-
PETS program for your PE and PN. 

Currently the training will be at Newberry College and registration 
is open on DACdb – please get your new leaders enrolled and trained to 
prepare them for their vital roles. Look forward to seeing PEs and PNs 
at the training. Watch for emails from Joyce.

Let me know how we can be of any assistance in Membership, 
Foundation, Public Image/Public Relations (or any functional area). 
We want to make sure that you are successful in growing and retaining 
your members and spreading the good news of all that you are doing 
in your communities. We will have a monthly Zoom session with Carol 
Burdette, Beth Padgett, Mark Eisengrein, & Ellis Gourdin to update 
you and address your issues – look for the zoom announcements each 
month. Keep up the great work! —Frank

Frank’s column—
from page 1

Provides wheelchairs with District Grant

Lake Wylie Rotarians partner 
with Chair the Love

The Lake Wylie Rotary Club 
coordinated with Chair the Love to 
provide wheelchairs to folks with 
mobility challenges. 

Chair the Love is a 501(c)3 
founded by an Air Force Veteran 
and Florida Rotarian, Glen Mather 
(for more information, please visit 
chairthelove.org). 

The newest Lake Wylie 
Rotarian, John Haney, is also 
an Air Force Veteran and friend 
of Glen's. John coordinated the 

project (including use of District 
Grant funds) and placed the 
wheelchairs where they were most 
needed. 

Lake Wylie Rotarians delivered 
wheelchairs to Carolina's 
Rehabilitation Hospital in 
Charlotte and Hospice and 
Community Care in Rock Hill. 

In addition to community 
service, the Rotarians enjoyed fun 
and fellowship!

http://chairthelove.org
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PDG Carol Burdette 
awarded state’s  
Order of the Palmetto

Past District Governor Carol Burdette has been 
awarded the prestigious Order of the Palmetto. The 
award is South Carolina’s highest civilian honor 
recognizing a lifetime of extraordinary achievement, 
service, and contributions.

A native of Pendleton and a graduate of Southern 
Wesleyan University in Central, Carol has served 
as Executive Director of United Way of Anderson 
County since July 2002. She also was mayor of the 
Town of Pendleton in Anderson County for 12 years.

Carol. has served on the boards of Anderson 
University, Spartanburg Methodist College, Sister 
Cities International and the Anderson Oconee Pickens 
Mental Health Board. Her long resume of community 
service includes work with, among other groups, the 
South Carolina Municipal Association, AdvanceSC, 
Ten at the Top, the YMCA, Rotary International and 
the South Carolina Association of Nonprofits.

Carol served as District Governor in 2008-2009 
and again in 2018-2019. She currently serves as 
District Membership Chair and is extremely active in 
her own club, the Rotary Club of Anderson.

“I am both humbled and grateful,” Carol said 
in accepting the Order of the Palmetto. “God has 
opened more doors than I can count over my 30-plus 
years of being able to serve this community, in more 
organizations and in more ways than I can name here 
this evening. I get the greatest joy in the world from 
serving.”

An individual must be nominated for the Order of 
the Palmetto. This once-in-a-lifetime award may only 
be presented to natives or residents of the State of 
South Carolina.

Applications for the award must include a 
minimum of one letter of recommendation from 
either the State Senator, State Representative or U.S 

Representative representing the nominee’s district of 
residence or either of the state’s U.S. Senators.

Applications must also include letters of 
recommendation from individuals who can attest to 
the nominee’s character, accomplishments, and his or 
her significant contributions on a local, statewide or 
national level.

Immediate Past District Governor Beth Padgett 
was asked to submit a letter of recommendation for 
Carol based on her volunteer work in general and 
particularly her service through Rotary. 

“Carol is a natural leader. She is inspirational, 
and she constantly looks for ways to support and 
encourage others. She always is willing to take on 
any challenge,” iPDG Beth wrote in her letter of 
recommendation to Governor Henry McMaster. 
“Carol embodies the Rotary motto of ‘Service Above 
Self.’” She works tirelessly for Rotary, her community, 
and people in need.”

She works tirelessly for Rotary, her 
community, and people in need.

— IPDG Beth Padgett
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Anderson Rotarians 
receive PHFs
Club Foundation Chair PDG Lee Luff, and 
District Foundation Chair PDG Beth Padgett 
recognized 18 Anderson Rotarians during 
Rotary Foundation month in November.

Rotarians receiving their first Paul Harris 
pin included : Ronnie Booth, Bob DiPesa, 
Jovanna King, Kylie Herbert, Lauren Lindsay, 
Scott Miller, Ralph Little and Alex Ward. 

Those receiving PHF + pins included: Rick 
Adkins +1, Clint Bates +1, Cara Hamilton 
+1, Tim Self +1, Mike Wilson +1, Lee Luff 
+2, Robert Rainey +2, Ben Hagood +3, 
Butch Hughes +5, and Dr. Bob Austin +6.

November 16th was a day to celebrate in 
Anderson.

7750 Foundation Chair Beth Padgett 
recognized Anderson Rotarians who have 
reached new levels of giving.

Greater Anderson

Paul Harris Pool for 
Polio” fundraiser for 
WORLD POLIO DAY

The members of the Greater Anderson Rotary Club 
purchased squares on the “pool” poster to be eligible to 
receive a Paul Harris Fellow (PHF) in recognition of World 
Polio Day. 

The fundraiser ran from Oct. 7th to Oct. 29th when the 
drawing was held to award the winners. 

There were 50 squares at $20 each raising the $1,000 to 
be donated to The Rotary Foundation-PolioPlus program 
in the first-place winner’s name. 

Other awards were 500 points transferred to second and 
third place winners and 250 points transferred to fourth 
and fifth place winners. 

4th place April Cameron  
Fifth place Sylvia McLeod

Second place 
Kendall Cleary

Third place 
Cobb Oxford

Club member 
Amelia Nelson 
holds the pool 
poster.

First place Michael 
Cunningham
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In 1997, with less than 
90 days of operating cash 
remaining, Apple was, as 
Steve Jobs would later say, “in 
trouble.” So, Apple launched 
an ad campaign called “Think 
Different.” 

The ad campaign was 
anchored by a memorable spot 
called “The Crazy Ones” that 
celebrated visionaries of the 
19th and 20th centuries, such 
as Albert Einstein, Thomas 
Edison, Mahatma Gandhi, 
Muhammad Ali, and many 
others. Part of the text of ad 
contained the following:

“Here’s to the crazy ones. 
The misfits. The rebels. The 
troublemakers. The round pegs 
in the square holes. The ones 
who see things differently…….
They push the human race 
forward. And while some may 
see them as the crazy ones, we 
see genius. Because the people 
who are crazy enough to think 
they can change the world are 
the ones who do.”

Similarly, Rotary clubs must 
“Think Different.” They must 
create new pathways to attract 
and retain Rotary members. 

How? First, by adding 
innovative membership types, 
such as Corporate, Family, 
Service, and Social. Second, 
by developing new innovative 
clubs, such as Satellite, 
Companion, Alternative 
Meeting Time, Cause and 
Interest-Based, and E-Clubs.

Steve Jobs and Apple 
changed the way we view 
computers, moving from a 
clunky desktop to a lighter 
laptop to a handheld phone to 
devices as small as a watch.

Computers still compute, in 
fact more efficiently than ever, 
but they connect people in ways 
that most of could not have 
imagined not long ago.

Just as our computing 
devices now connect us, Rotary 
can connect individuals who 
want to change the world. 
Providing new platforms 
for service in the form of 
Innovative Clubs and new 
pathways into Rotary in the 
form of Innovative Membership 
Types will ensure our viability 
as an organization and the 
success of our mission to 
provide service to others, 
promote integrity, and advance 
world understanding, goodwill, 
and peace.

ALL WE NEED IS THE 
VISION AND COURAGE TO 
“THINK DIFFERENT.”

7750 PDGs Carol Burdette 
and Terry Weaver are on the zone 
membership team which prepares 
the mobilize membership articles.

THINK DIFFERENT

Rotary’s 7 areas of focus
PEACE and CONFLICT RESOLUTION
DISEASE PREVENTION & TREATMENT
WATER and SANITATION
MATERNAL and CHILD HEALTH
BASIC EDUCATION and LITERACY

ECONOMIC and COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

The ENVIRONMENT

Want to learn more about INNOVATION IN MEMBERSHIP? Just click here to see 
a large resource library to help you get started. In the lower right part of that web 
page, you will see a specialist in your district dedicated to creating Innovative 
Clubs and two specialists in creating Companion (IMPACT) clubs. 

You will also see our Zone 33 Innovative Member Pathways Advocate, who will help 
your club develop Innovative Membership Types. Just click on the name of the 
person you want to contact.

https://www.dacdb.com/Files/Index.cfm?Type=Downloads&ClubID=0#
https://www.rizones33-34.org/zone-33-innovative-club-advocates/
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Partners in Literacy Haiti

Children in Haiti need lots of resources to help them read
BY SARAH MANSBACH
Rotary Club of Pleasantburg

For the children and families of Haiti, the 
opportunity to learn to read will be life-changing. 
Haitian teachers are eager to teach and young Haitians 
are eager to learn—they just lack the resources to 
strengthen education by providing engaging reading 
opportunities. 

Picture village libraries with many colorful books 
about age-appropriate and interesting subjects. Picture 
teachers who are excited about checking books out of 
our libraries and sharing books in their classrooms. 
Picture groups of children enjoying story times, 
games, and activities in the library. Picture our vision.

Learning the Kreyól alphabet is central to early 
literacy, so PILH is dedicated to teaching young 
Haitians to read in their native language. We have 
developed fun and colorful alphabet charts and 
flashcards to facilitate learning in Kreyól. This 
past year, to our knowledge, PILH was the first 
organization to introduce these tools in Haitian 
classrooms. 

As a Friend of PILH, you will help us:
• Make children’s books in Kreyól more widely 

available
• Print and distribute Kreyól alphabet charts
• Train teachers to use these tools
• Continue to focus on underserved community 

and school libraries
• Offer Zoom meetings and services to develop the 

new Haiti Library Alliance
• Begin to hire Haitian staff to better implement 

our work
In October, Partners in Literary Haiti (PILH), our 

nonprofit has received its independent 501 (c)(3) tax
exempt status with EIN #87-0904773. Before this, 

we worked as a volunteer committee in Haiti since 
2011, and mentored libraries, created curriculum, and 
trained teachers; now wider outreach will be possible.

You can become a Friend of PILH, by making 
a tax-deductible gift today. $25 will allow us to 
distribute additional books, $50 provides alphabet 
charts, $100 or more will help with teacher training. 
Larger donations will help us increase our Haitian 
staff. Each gift will make a difference to precious 
children in Haiti eager to read.

To learn more about us, visit our website at 
haiti-literacy.org. To make a gift today by check, our 
address go to https://haiti-literacy.org/donate/ to 
donate online with a credit or debit card, Apple Pay, 
PayPal or Venmo. Call PILH Board Treasurer Rita 
Yarbrough (Rotary Club of Newberry), 803-271-
3602, with questions.

VIEW A FACT SHEET ABOUT 
PARTNERS IN LITERACY HAITI.

Library update at Golden Corner
Rob Peirce, head of Human Resources 
for Anderson County Library, updated 
the Golden Corner Rotary Club about 
the growth of library services. Pictured 
from left are Golden Corner Rotary Club 
Sergeant At Arms Patrick Lee, Rob, and 
Rotarian Sandy Peirce.

Golden 
Corner 
Club 
News

https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/7750/Downloads/0/PILH-FactSheetv4.pdf
https://www.dacdb.com/Rotary/Accounts/7750/Downloads/0/PILH-FactSheetv4.pdf
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D-7750 Foundation Chair 
IPDG BETH PADGETT
bpadgettrotary@outlook.com

FOUNDATION FACTS
July 2021 – December 26, 2021

(Through 12/26/2021 – 49% of Year Completed)

Annual Fund Goal $ 379,053  
 (49 of 49 – 100%)

Annual Fund Total $ 169,856  
 (44.8% goal)

Annual Fund Per Capita $ 70.01  
 (2,426 members)

Other Funds $ 0

Endowment Fund $ 3,000

PolioPlus Goal $ 104,284  
 (49 of 49 – 100%)

PolioPlus $ 63,797  
 (61.2% goal)

Polio Per Capita $ 26.3  
 (2,426 members) 

Total Giving  $ 236,653

$0 AF Clubs 9  
 (9 of 49 – 18.37% - remaining)

$0 Polio Clubs 9  
 (9 of 49 – 18.37% - remaining)

DDF Transfer – Polio $ 48,000

Major Gifts 0

Major Donors 7

Paul Harris Fellows 192

Bequest Society 3

Benefactors 7

EREY 1,025  
 (2,426 members – 42.5%)

Sustaining Members 362  
 (2,426 members – 15%)

Paul Harris Society Eligible  51  
 (102 members – 50%)

Paul Harris Society Members 102 (+1 for year)

Rotary Direct  76  
 (+6 for year)

All-time for District
Paul Harris Fellows 5,595

Benefactors 822

Bequest Society 105

Major Donors 108 

Planting gardens and 
making peace in RAGS
BY PDG BARBARA SHAYEB-HELOU
D7750 Chair, RAGS and Fellowships

Happy New Year!. Let’s make this a great Rotary year.
The RAG for Food Plant solutions suggests that your 

club help elementary school children plant a garden. Just 
think of the excitement when a young child picks his/her 
first red tomato!

Young gardeners become gardners for life.
The Fellowship for Peace has had staffing changes. 

They now seem to have younger and very involved people 
with careers that speak for themselves. They have been 
involved with conflicts and have offered solutions.

Eight Rotary Clubs in Turkey have joined forces to 
attempt to accept each others strengths and weaknesses.
and to create a program to explain the potential for peace. 
among people without regard for age,sexual orientation or 
national origin.

The RAG for Peace has developed a program in 
Central Florida that will benefit disabled and physically 
challenged people. Actually at any given time there are 
over one billion physically challenged people. Rotarian 
Bill Redmon has devised a program in peddle boats that 
are easy to operate along the ponds of Central Florida that 
could afford them much pleasure and fun.

Bill can be reached at: bill@removingbarriers.com or 
http://superheroes.peddle.org

mailto:barbarashayeb076%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:bill@removingbarriers.com
http://superheroes.peddle.org
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Featured Rotary Grants
Pickens Hagood Mill Equipment 2,500
Pleasantburg Dress A Child 5,000
Reedy River EAFK 2,500
Reedy River Litter Ends Here 2,500
Seneca Education Support 2,500
Simpsonville Rotary Christmas 500
Simpsonville Dictionary 2,000
Union Reading with Rotarians 2,500
Westminster Urban Renewal 2,500
York Poppie’s Garden 4,500

District Grants 
for 2021-2022

Because of your generous 
giving to The Rotary Foundation, 
the District Grants Committee 
was able to approve and fully fund 
all grant applications that were 
received for 2021-22, a total of 
$114,487. 

On these two pages are 
snapshots of some of the grants. 
The figure for each club is the 
amount of the grant, not the total 
amount of the project. 

à

Details about more 2021-22 District Grants
These are the last of the District 
Grants that were approved for 
Rotary Clubs in District 7750 
for 2021-22. The dollar amount 
included is the amount of the 
grant, not the total cost of the 
project. Rotary Clubs are required 
to match District Grants with club 
funds. These grants are possible 
because of your contributions 
to the Rotary Foundation. A 
club’s level of Foundation giving 
to Annual Fund – SHARE 
determines the grant amount for 
which it is eligible. Clubs cannot 
receive more in a grant than the 
combined total Annual Fund – 
SHARE giving for that club.

PICKENS 
Hagood Mill Equipment 
$2,500 
The Pickens Rotary Club will 
purchase heavy-duty picnic tables, 
charcoal/wood fire rings and 
grill, and heavy-duty trash cans 
for new picnicking and camping 
sites for Hagood Mill Historic 
Site. They will do a significant 
amount of work including clearing 
and leveling the sites, making the 
camp site map, and setting up 

and installing the picnic tables. 
They will help set up recreation 
equipment as well.

PLEASANTBURG 
Dress-A-Child Greenville 
$5,000 
The Pleasantburg Rotary Club will 
provide $120 of new clothing to 
approximately 100 impoverished 
students in Greenville County 
Schools. Studies show that 
children appropriately dressed 
in new clothing have higher 
self-esteem and, consequently, 
higher educational performance. 
Assistance with clothing also helps 
unburden needy families.

REEDY RIVER 
EAFK 
$2,500
The Reedy River Greenville 
Rotary Club will sponsor 
EarlyAct FirstKnight children 
in grades K-8 at the Robert E. 
Cashion Elementary School and 
Powdersville Middle School. 
EAFK is a revolutionary character 
and ethics education program 
for developing young people into 
ethical, morally sound, community 

oriented, self-disciplined, and 
responsible members of society. 

REEDY RIVER 
Litter Ends Here 
$2,500
The Reedy River Greenville 
Rotary Club will work with Litter 
Ends Here to eliminate litter in 
Greenville County through clean 
up, enforcement, and prevention 
education. These funds will 
help support 500 volunteers in 
removing 10,000 pounds of trash 
from Greenville County in the 
months of October 2021 through 
February 2022. They also hope 
to create awareness by cross 
promoting clean ups and litter 
prevention education.

SENECA 
Education Support 
$2,500
The Seneca Rotary Club will 
partner with the Blue Ridge 
Community Center in Seneca to 
help provide a rigorous summer 
learning program and educational 
resource center to help students 
in grades K-5 and 
particularly those who 
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qualify for free/reduced lunch 
programs. The goal is to reverse 
patterns of low achievement 
among low-income students and 
help each student reach his or her 
maximum potential.

SIMPSONVILLE 
Rotary Christmas 
$500
The Simpsonville Rotary Club 
will provide gifts for families 
at Christmas through the 
Simpsonville Police Department 
Advocacy Program. The Rotary 
Club will provide gifts for children 
as well as gifts and food for the 
parent(s). 

SIMPSONVILLE 
Dictionary 
$2,000
The Simpsonville Rotary Club will 
distribute dictionaries to all third 
graders at the eight elementary 

schools in the Simpsonville area. 
Rotary Club members also will go 
to the schools for a presentation 
to the students along with an 
explanation about Rotary.

UNION 
Reading with Rotarians 
$2,500
The Union Rotary Club will 
purchase and distribute grade-
level reading books to students at 
Monarch Elementary School. The 
students will learn four ways that 
reading can change their lives for 
the better. Several books will also 
be purchased for the teachers to 
aid in student learning.

WESTMINSTER 
Urban Renewal 
$2,500
The Westminster Rotary Club 
will help with urban renewal 
in downtown Westminster, and 

indeed, the club has already been 
helping with renewal efforts to 
date. The grant funds will be 
used for a much-needed outdoor 
stage and seating area that can be 
used for concerts, plays and other 
community gatherings.

YORK 
Poppie’s Garden 
$4,500
The York Rotary Club will 
construct Poppie’s Empowerment 
Garden on the property of a local 
non-profit organization, Tender 
Hearts Ministry. The all-season 
greenhouse and surrounding 
garden area will grow fresh fruits 
and vegetables for homebound 
senior citizens and homeless 
citizens of the York Community.

2021-22 District Grants—

All three parts of Rotary Leadership Institute  
will be offered on Feb. 5 in Anderson
BY RENEE STUBBS
RLI District 7750 Chair

Rotary Leadership Institute offers one of the best 
learning opportunities for new members, future club 
leaders, and everyone interested in strengthening 
their knowledge of Rotary. Topics include growing 
membership, understanding the Rotary Foundation, 
and our history. 

Join us, meet Rotarians and share ideas that will 
help you grow your knowledge of Rotary. Register for 
events on the DACdb District Calendar. For more 

information about RLI visit the RLI website, http://
www.rli33.org. We are offering both Virtual and Face-
to-Face sessions. You may register for virtual events 
with any district.

District 7750 is offering all three parts in a face-
to-face event in Anderson on Feb.5, 2022. If your area 
is interested in hosting an RLI event, contact Renee 
Stubbs, District 7750 RLI chair. dg2023@rotary7750.
org

http://www.rli33.org
http://www.rli33.org
mailto:dg2023@rotary7750.org
mailto:dg2023@rotary7750.org
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PolioPlus Challenge surpasses goal;  
raises more than 2020 campaign
BY PDG BETH PADGETT 
7750 Rotary Foundation Chair

Last year’s Doug and Sally Kauffmann 
PolioPlus Challenge Match was hugely successful 
in its first year, and the great news is that the 
Kauffmann Challenge has raised even more 
money for PolioPlus this year! 

Many thanks to Doug and Sally who are 
members of the Rotary Club of Greenwood. 
Doug also is serving as the District PolioPlus 
Chair for the second year.

Our District had $34,461 in contributions 
this year (compared to $27,586 last year) that 
met the terms of the challenge. In addition, 
we had contributions from Rotary Clubs of 
another $7,350.51 made at the club level. Total 
contributions – including contributions made by 
Rotary Clubs – to PolioPlus during this period 
were $41,811.51 compared to $32,908 last year. 

Points to be distributed from Doug 
Kauffmann’s personal Rotary account will be 
39,222 compared to 35,065 last year. Many 
Rotarians qualified for double matching points. 
Also, we had quite a few Major Donors give 
generously during this period even though they 
aren’t eligible for Recognition Points. 

Doug initially had 
announced a goal of 
raising $28,000 this 
year for PolioPlus from 
Rotarians in the District 
and that he would match that amount dollar for 
dollar. He and Sally quickly agreed to match 
the more than $34,000 raised during this year’s 
campaign. This is extraordinarily generous of the 
Kauffmanns. Please find an opportunity to tell 
them thank you for their commitment to Rotary 
and to eliminating polio.

Eradicating polio has been the signature 
project of Rotary International since 1985. At that 
time, there were approximately 350,000 cases of 
polio a year. In 1988, Rotary joined the Global 
Polio as one of several partners in this public-
private partnership.

So far in 2021, there have been a total of 5 
cases of the wild poliovirus reported in the two 
endemic countries. Four cases have been reported 
in Afghanistan (two in January and two in the 
past couple of months) and one case was reported 
in Pakistan in January. We really are “this close” to 
eradicating polio.

Thank you for giving generously to The 
Rotary Foundation and for supporting our 
work to End Polio Now. Are you interested in 
joining the District 7750 PolioPlus Society? 
It’s easy. Give $100 to Polio Plus this year and 
preferably in addition to your regular Foundation 
Annual Fund contribution. Pledge to give $100 
a year until we have ended polio. Contact me at 
bpadgettrotary@outlook.com for more details.

7750 Polio Plus Chair
DOUG KAUFFMANN
Rotary Club of Greenwood
dougandsally@embarqmail.com
864-551-9922

mailto:bpadgettrotary@outlook.com
mailto:dougandsally@embarqmail.com
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Membership Champions  
(62 new members and their sponsors in October and November)

Member Type Club Sponsor
Biggerstaff, Laura (LAURA) Active-Satellite Greer Satellite Jim Mitchell 

Bitrick , Monica J. (MONICA) Active Aiken Sharon L. Rodgers  

Brewer, Paul (PAUL) Active North Augusta John C. Smith  
Corley, William Howard (HOWARD) Active-Satellite Emerald City Glenda W. Corley/ Steve Riley 

Crawford, Verhonda C (VERHONDA) Active Gaffney
Croston, Emard Jr. (JR) Active Lancaster Bobby E. Bailey  

Cubitt, Jennifer Nelms (JENNIFER) Active Spartanburg Cindy Hughes  
Davidson, Charles N. (CHUCK) Active Greenwood Arthur P. Wallace  

DeCaro, William (WILLIAM) Active Emerald City

Diana, Olga (OLGA) Active-Satellite Greer Satellite Jim MItchell 

Durrah, Victor Jr. (VICTOR) Active Spartan West Bob Atkins  

Endres, Brian D, (BRIAN) Active Indian Land Lunch James T. Little  

Ferrell, William (WILLIAM) Active Anderson

Foster, James Lee (LEE) Honorary Newberry

Fowler, Victoria (VICKIE) Active Spartanburg James J. Rohrer  

Funk, James L (JIM) Active Indian Land Lunch James T. Little  

Gilchrist, Amanda (AMANDA) Active Aiken Lee Bodie 

Goodnight, Kristel D. (SHANNON) Active Chester William H. Bundy  

Herlong, William Douglas (DOUGLAS) Active Aiken Butch Blackwell 

Hillstrom, Jordan H. (JORDAN) Active Simpsonville David W. Knapp  

Howard, Melissa (LESA) Active-Associate Easley Lawson Clary  

Johnson, Melanie (MELANIE) Active Pickens Teresa Martin Nash  

Kanode, Wilton Brinkman (WILT) Active Spartanburg Samuel Jackson Galloway Jr. 

Kennedy, Jacob (JACOB) Active Clemson Laura Smith Conrad  

Kinser, Max (MAX) Active Anderson

Laskowski, Ronald P. (RON) Active-Associate Easley Todd W. Walker  

Lawson, Jessica (JESSICA) Active Lancaster Elizabeth Hyatt  

Marshbanks, Carl (CARL) Active Simpsonville Robert Jordan Fields  

McInerny, Barbara (BARBARA) Active Reedy River Greenville Cathy Harry  

McNeely, Kim (KIM) Active North Augusta Debora Hamilton  

Miller, Sabrina D. (SABRINA) Active Greenwood Jason Hughes/ Mamie Nicholson

Mungo-Brown, Porsha (PORSHA) Active Lancaster Elizabeth Hyatt  

Neeley, Susan W (SUSAN) Active-Associate Easley Todd W. Walker 

Nicholson, William (BILL) Active Mauldin Tim Brett 

Norman, Doug (DOUG) Active Indian Land Lunch James T. Little  

Oliphant, Rufus Alexander IV (ALEX) Active Chester Alexander D. Marion M.D. 

Olson, Michael (MICHAEL) Active Indian Land Lunch James T. Little  

Owens, Jacqueline Y (JACKIE) Active Abbeville Matthew C Johnson  

Polattie, Patricia (PATRICIA) Active-Satellite Emerald City Rachel S Strayer/ Brandy Poore 

Pridmore, Robert Paul (PAUL) Active Greenwood

More
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Member Type Club Sponsor
Redding, Vicki (VICKI) Active Anderson

Robbins, Penny (PENNY) Active Greenville Ramona R. Farrell  

Rohrssen, Sarah (SARAH) Active Mauldin Jonathan P. Whitehead  

Rosenberger, Benjamin (BEN) Active Anderson

Rutland, Alex M (ALEX) Active-Associate Easley Alida E Gardiner  

Ryberg, Elizabeth (BETTY) Active Aiken

Sams, James Hagood III (JIM) Honorary Reedy River Greenville Lance S. Young  

Schlaefer, Edward V. (NED) Active Clemson Emily Martin Ewoldt  

Schoettekotte, Jason (JASON) Active-Satellite Greer Satellite Jim Mitchell 

Smith, Rodney (RODNEY) Active Emerald City

Soileau, Jay (JAY) Active Batesburg-Leesville Allan Risinger 

Spearman, James G. (JAMES) Active Westminster

Tewell, Jeffrey James (JEFF) Active Mauldin

Thomas, John W. (JOHN) Active Aiken Sunrise Steven Black  

Thomas, Stephan (STEPHAN) Active Fountain Inn H. Clyde Brooks Jr. 

Waldrop, Faynette Rodgers (FAYNETTE) Active Lancaster Bobby E. Bailey/ Charlene McGriff 

Wallace, Jerome T (JERRY ) Active Aiken Richard E. Rudisill  

White, Courtney (COURTNEY ) Active Anderson Cara T. Hamilton  

Whitt, James D. (JD) Active Greenwood Rodney W. Stone  

Wilson, James Keith II (KEITH) Active Lancaster Thomas Hardin/ Sharon V. Teague 

Woodman, Lynn H (LYNN) Honorary Reedy River Greenville Laura Lee 

Worley, Mike (MIKE) Active E-Club of the 
Carolinas

Lorraine Marie Angelino/Brian Reese 

October and November: 62 New Members | 41 Terminated Members • 4 deceased

Deadline for February newsletter is Jan. 25.
Send items to newsletter editor Sue Poss, editor@rotary7750.org

Articles received after Jan. 25 will be used in February.

mailto:editor@rotary7750.org
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